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4400 Hays Drive

Chowchilla, CA 93610

TEL: (559) 665-1027

TRIANGLE T WATER DISTRICT 
MINUTES OF THE  REGULARLY SCHEDULED BOARD MEETING
September 9, 2021
Those present at the meeting via Zoom teleconference included

Directors:
Lucas Avila, Dirk Vlot, Jose Ochoa, Michael York, and Molly Thurman
Others:
Sarah Woolf, Chase Hurley, Brad Samuelson, Jason Littleton, Samantha Lopes, Don Wright, Kristi Robinson, Chris Montoya – DWR, Julia Berry, and George Parks
Roll Call
President Lucas Avila called the meeting to order at 10:19 AM and asked for a reading of the participant lists.
Public Comment:

Don Wright asked the titles of Sarah Woolf and Chase Hurley. Sarah Woolf and Chase Hurley are both General Managers for the District. 
Minutes

Minutes from the Board Meetings of August 12, 2021 were reviewed.  Director Dirk Vlot made a motion to approve the minutes and Director Molly Thurman seconded.  Roll call was taken and the motion passed unanimously.
Budget

The accounts payable and financial report was reviewed by Chase Hurley. Director Dirk Vlot made a motion to approve the accounts payable and budget report and seconded by Director Molly Thurman.  Roll call was taken and the motion passed unanimously.
Water Operations

Chase Hurley informed the board that there was nothing to report on the water operations at this time due to no water coming into the district. There is no water available for purchase at this time.
2021 Mitigation Agreement 
Chase Hurley is working with staff to finalize the Mitigation Agreement Renewal.  A draft will be presented to the board in November.
Siphon Pipeline Easement Update

Sarah Woolf informed the board that the condemnation is in process, the public has been noticed and we are awaiting a court date.  Once the court ruling, then move forward with the completion of the easement. 
Annexation Update

The annexation process is moving forward the annex properties and the sphere of influence has been submitted to Madera County LAFCO.  We are awaiting to hear from Madera County LAFCO on the timeline of the annexation.  Staff is looking for direction on the Annexation Fees that will be collected prior to or at the time annexation is completed. The Annexation Assessment is $80/ac ($64/ac and $16/ac for pipeline repayment over 5 years). The Board directed staff to collect the $80/ac in two installments from lands being annexed.   After first year annexed lands will be invoiced for the $16/ac as previously voted on. 
Appropriative Water Right (AWR)

Sarah Woolf informed the board that staff is continuing to work with State Water Resource Control Board staff on addressing the additional studies they want the applicants to perform. The Water Availability Analysis specifically will be very time consuming and costly.  Working with Aliso Water District to have a unified front and cost savings. Julia Berry asked that Clayton Water District be included on future AWR meetings and discussions. 
Red Top Landowner Meeting 

Sarah Woolf informed the board that there is a Red Top Landowner meeting on September 23, 2021 at 10:00am at The Wine Group’s office. The County will conduct an in-person discussion and demonstration of the online water use portal.
Other Business
Staff met with The Wine Group and PGIM.  They are working on budgets for 2021 and would like to include funds for capital improvement projects that are similar to those completed by TTWD. They are interested in potential annexation opportunities. 
Comments from the Board

No Comments
Closed Session

There was no closed session
Adjournment

Meeting was adjourned at 10:50 AM.

___________________

Secretary: Sarah Woolf
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